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Forester's Falls, Ontario April 8, 1998 

A Public meeting of Ross Township Committee of Adjustment was held on April 8th, 
1998 at 7:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers to discuss a proposed Zoning by-law 
amendment at Lot 10, Con 2 to permit a golf driving range (Ted Barron). 

Present were Reeve Alvin Stone, Deputy-Reeve Jack Ferguson, Councillors Donna 
Campbell and Teresa Chapeski and applicant Ted Barron. 

The Notice of Public Meeting, which was read by the Clerk, was published in The 
Cobden Sun and sent to Public bodies, property owners and the applicant. 
There were no comments or concerns received. 

Moved by Campbell, seconded by Ferguson that the Committee of Adjustment 
recommend the passing of the zoning by-law to permit a driving range. 

Moved by Ferguson, seconded by Campbell that the Public meeting be closed. 

Alvin Stone, Reeve Eleanor Tabbert, Clerk 
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~orester's Falls, Ontario April 8, 1998 

The regular meeting of Ross Municipal Council was held on April 8th, 1998 in the 
Council Chambers. 

Present were Reeve Alvin Stone, Deputy-Reeve Jack Ferguson and Councillors Don 
Rathwell, Donna Campbell and Teresa Chapeski. 

Reeve Stone called the meeting to order at 7:50 p.m. Campbell noted that the 
name of Rathwell was omitted as being present at the March 18th meeting. 
The minutes were adopted as amended. 

Walter and Laverna Dodds were present for discussion on the closing, stopping up 
and conveyance of part of the unopened road allowance between Lots 15 and 16, 
Concession 3. The Notice was published in The Renfrew News for four consecutive 
weeks and posted in the neighbourhood of the proposed closing. There were no 
objections from the County of Renfrew or from any other person. 

Daryl McLaughlin presented a letter and photos of a water situation which flooded 
his basement. Stating that this has never happened before and that the culvert 
was blocked, he is asking for compensation from the Township of Ross. Our 
solicitor will be contacted to determine the extent of our liability. 

Fire Chief Dale Black brought. Council up to date on purchases for the Fire 
Department. They have first chance on some used extrication equipment for sale 
at a good price which is guaranteed. Most of this equipment purchased in the 
past has been from Association funds. They also propose buying shirts and ties 
for the firemen. 

Moved by Ferguson, seconded by Chapeski that Council of the Township of Ross 
approve General Account Voucher# 3 for $ 248,185.24 and Waterworks Voucher# 3 
for $123.00 for the month of March, 1998. 

Correspondence for Information: 
- AMO - Draft Municipal Referendum Act 

- Regulation to increase Upper-Tier Interim Levy for '98 
- Response to Draft New Municipal Act 
- Revised Who Does What Data 

Property Assessment Corp. Board members named 
- Municipal Priorities in Electricity Restructuring 
- Response to Recycling Council Consultation Paper 

- Min. of Education & Training - Changes in funding 
MAFRA - Renfrew County Agricultural Veterinary Report 
MCCR - Recreation Grant of $2000 for 1997 approved 

- Achievement Awards for Disabled and Seniors 
MNR - Agreement deadline extended to June 15/98 
MOE - Response to resolution for Meadow Lane residents 
County of Renfrew: 

- Civic Addressing information session April 21st 
- Notice of Certificate File No.B188/97 (C&C McLaughlin) 
- Request for Comments File No.B46/98 (A&T James) 

File No.B47/98(1) (S&D Dombroskie) 
File No.B48/98(2) (S&D Dombroskie) 
File No.B48/98(3) (S&D Dombroskie) 

Township of Westmeath, Minutes of Restructuring Meeting 
- OGRA - Training programs 

- Deadline for comments on maintenance standards Apr.30 
- Municipal Routes 

- OBOA - International Building Safety Week April 5th - 11th 
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